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St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter

6th July 2018




 
Together we Learn. Together we Achieve. Together we grow in God's Love.

	Punctuality and Attendance

There have been 14 occasions of late arrivals this week. Please remember school doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55

This week’s attendance

Buttons    96.74         
Smarties  92.51          
Year 1       99.63               
Year 1/ 2  98.08         
Year 2      99.28             
Year 3      98.93             
Year 3/ 4 99.16        
Year 4      97.57             
Year 5      98.14             
Year 5/ 6 97.84        
Year 6      94.79             
Total        97.65               


RE Inspection
We look forward to next Friday 13th July when we will welcome 2 Diocesan inspectors into school. They will inspect the religious life of the school. In the relatively short time I have worked at St Bernadette’s, I know how strong our Catholic community is and I’m sure the inspectors will be very impressed! I for one have been very proud to lead the school over the last few months – it is a special place! 
End of year reports
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The end of year reports for your children will be sent out towards the end of next week. We are finalising them and also need to wait for test results to come back to school and these need checking as well before reports can go out. 

Year 5 & 6 show – Pirates of the Curry Bean
Our Year 5 & 6 show is fast approaching and from what I have seen so far it looks like we are all in for a treat! The show will take place on Tuesday 10th July at 2pm and 6pm. Please bring your tickets with you to the performance. There will be an interval at the 6pm show and refreshments will be available for a donation. 
The Greatest Showman Show 

A huge thank you and congratulations to all the children and staff for their hard work making this Music show such a success! Music is such a strength of the school and I have already arranged for our RE inspectors to watch some of the things they do when they visit on Friday. Thank you to Mrs Fleming and Mrs Harrison for all your hard work and dedication ensuring this was an evening to remember! 
[image: image5.jpg]4 Tweet

Pope Francis
* | @Pontifex

May every parish and religious
community in Europe host a refugee
family. #Jubilee #refugeeswelcome
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Syrian Family Appeal
As you may be aware our parish is adopting a family who are refugees as a result of the Syrian war. Our family are currently in the Lebanon and are having orientation sessions with the United Nations to help them adapt to life in the UK. Final preparations are being made for the arrival and we would like to ask for donations to help with these preparations of the following: 
1. Household item - tissues, hand soap, toilet paper, toothbrushes, toothpaste, bin liners, foil, laundry detergent, washing up liquid

2. Furniture - 3 wardrobes and 3 sets of drawers for the bedrooms. Please send in any of the household items into school Mon - Wed this week. 
If you able to donate any of the furniture please contact school or email Mrs McGuire at StBernadadettesSENCO@bury.gov.uk and we will arrange collection. Thank you.
Mrs Boyle Retirement Mass
You are all very welcome to join us at St Bernadette’s church for Mrs Boyle’s retirement Mass at 7pm on Friday 13th July. If your child is in Key stage 2 and is able to come and sing in the choir that would be much appreciated. The children can wear their own clothes. 

Year 6 Photo booth 
Our school PTA have kindly organised and paid for a ‘Photo Booth’ to be brought into school for our Year 6 children on Tuesday 17th July in the afternoon. Hopefully this will help capture some comical moments from their time at St Bernadette’s. 
Eureka trip
All of our Key Stage 1 children had a fabulous time at Eureka today! Their behaviour was excellent and they were a credit to the school. Thank you to all the staff for organising this and providing the children with this wonderful experience. A big thank you to all the parent helpers as well – we appreciate your support. 
Building work over the summer holidays

There will be quite a lot of building work happening during the summer holidays to try to improve the school further. The toilets in Key stage 1 are being re-furbished, the Nursery and Reception classes will be joined together separated by sliding doors and we are improving our storage/toilet facilities. The building work will start as soon as the children finish and will continue for the 6 week holidays. 
Dinner Money 
Please can all Dinner money be paid by the end of the school year. If you would like an up to date balance, please contact the school office.  

Ice Lolly sale
Ice lollies and Ice creams are still being sold at school. Thank you for your generous contributions towards this. With this warm weather, they have really made a lot of children (and adults) very happy!
Learners of the Week
Reception Buttons – Ava Tickle 

Reception Smarties – Aneesa Patel
Year 3 – Alex Teijeiro-Penney 
Year 3/4 – Charlie Doran
Year 4 – Jack Nutter
Year 5 – Leah Jones
Year 5/6 – Tom Hurst
Year 6 – Adam Howarth
Dates for Diary
	July

	4th July
	Music Concert in the Social Centre – 6.30pm

	10th July
	UKS2 End of Year Show – 2pm & 6pm

	17th July
	Leavers’ Mass in Church (whole school) – 9.15am

	18th July
	Leavers’ Assembly – 9.15am                 
End of Term – School Closes 1.30pm
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